	whaley bridge town council

	Mechanics Institute, Market Street, Whaley Bridge, High Peak, SK23 7AA
Town Clerk: Mrs S Raybould Tel:  01663 733068  
e-mail:  whaleybridgetowncouncil@supanet.com



	Meeting:
	Town Council

	Date:
	8th July 2010

	Time:
	7.30pm

	Venue:
	Mechanics Institute



	Present:


	Councillors Swift (Chairman), Bowden, Goldfinch,  Susanne Lomas, Lomax,  Taylor, A Wild, R Wild and Mrs Anne Winter. 




MINUTES 

	C10/45
	Presentation from Faye Edwards – High Peak & North Dales District Youth Manager – Derbyshire County Council Youth Services
Faye Edwards gave a presentation to members about the B-Safe Initiative which is aimed at young people who consume alcohol and are at risk and looking at partnership working and the way forward to provide diversionary activities to provide a safe environment.

 

	C10/46
	Apologies for Absence 

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Jean Horsfall, Linda Leather and John Pritchard.



	C10/47
	Declarations of Members’ Interests  (1)

Declarations were received from:

Councillor

Agenda Item
 Nature of Interest

Cllr  John Swift
    16 & 17

Governor of Taxal & Fernilee School






Member Brookfield Pond Committee



	C10/48
	Open Forum

Diana Taylor spoke on behalf of parents campaigning against the withdrawal of school bus passes from Whaley Bridge to Chapel-en-le-Frith High School for pupils living on the boundary of the three mile exclusion zone.  On 16th July 2010 members of Derbyshire County Council will walk the route along the B5470 to assess route safety issues.  (See Minute No. C10/60)

Jon Taylor asked the council to support strong action to persuade United Utilities to reverse its recent decision to demand a £1 million payment for their land on the Bingswood Industrial Estate.  This decision had effectively destroyed the project to construct the Goyt River Bridge.



	C10/49
	Minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 10th June 2010

RESOLVED:  That the minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 10th June 2010 were a true and correct record and the Chair was authorised to sign them.



	C10/50
	Clerk’s Report
The Clerk’s Report was received.  



	C10/51
	Accounts for Payment

It was RESOLVED that the accounts as listed below should be authorised for payment.

Chq

Payee

Description

Amount             

1855

High Peak Scaffolding 

W3 Stage access scaffolding

528.75

1856

MAP Ltd

Town Guide Distribution

352.50

1857

RBS Software Solns

Omega Software maintenance

246.75

1858

Viking Direct Ltd

Cupboard

246.74

1859

HPBC

Payroll Apr – June

7444.22

1860

Mechanics Institute

July Account

550.82

0304

HPBC

SA – Payroll Apr-June

619.05

0305

HPBC

SA – Rates 

145.00

Total                                    £

10133.83


	C10/52
	Reports from Representatives on Outside Bodies 

Multi-User Games Area Resurfacing Project

Cllr Jon Goldfinch reported that it was proposed to ask Andy Brown (HPBC) to be the lead applicant for a bid to the Football Association for funds to resurface the MUGA.


	C10/53
	Correspondence
1. Ringmaster – request for witnesses to theft of blue/yellow Husaberg motorbike from Whaley Bridge on Tuesday 15th June.  Two men involved, one with blue plaster-cast on arm, using stolen grey BMW with false’07 registration plates.

2. Ringmaster – report on Operation Blackbrook Project Day, checking off road vehicles.

3. Civil Parking Enforcement Officer (James Adams) – response regarding visit by officers on Saturday 12th June (Whaley Water Weekend)

4. Andrew Bingham MP – notice of surgeries to 7th August 2010.

5. Ringmaster – alert regarding telephone calls purporting to be Derbyshire Police looking for sponsorship for publications (not a means of operation used by the police), also companies offering security systems for sale requesting personal details.

6. Unlock Democracy – request for urgent action to urge government to deal with the Sustainable Communities Act Amendment Bill.  MP to sign Early Day Motion 178 and Minister, Greg Clark to deal with the Act’s proposals.

7. HPCH – Councillor News June 2010

8. HP & HV CRP – Agenda and papers (38 pages) for next meeting on 29th June.

9. Ringmaster – warning to anyone trying to sell a vehicle privately regarding theft of the vecle during inspection by potential purchaser.

10. Ringmaster – information about Liberation Day on 2nd July 2010.

11. HPBC – Consultation on Review of Licensing Policy – comments by 3rd September 2010.

12. NALC – LCR magazine Summer 2010.

13. CAB – reports on ‘Service at Whaley Bridge’ and ‘GP-Based Advice Service in High Peak’.

14. Ringmaster – notice of Operation Blackbrook meeting at Town Hall at Bakewell on Tuesday 22nd June 2010 starting at 7pm.

15. NALC – Events bulletin

16. Clerks & Councils Direct – July 2010 issue 70.

17. Ringmaster – request for information about theft of jewellery from Park Crescent on 19th – 24th June 2010.

18. HPBC – Connect issue 24.

19. Derbyshire County NHS – invitation to meeting at Alfreton on 29th June 2010 to hear plans and have say on reviewing pharmaceutical services in Derbyshire.

20. T&F School – letter of thanks for supporting the Polish visitors.

21. Safer Neighbours – WB & FV ‘We asked - you said - we did’ Summer 2010

22. DALC – 
Circular 30/2010 – DALC President 2010 - 2011
 

Circular 31/2010 – Quick Employment Tips
 

Circular 32/2010 -  Community Engagement and 


Governance Course (The CEG Course – Formerly Local 

Policy and NALC Leadership Academy 13–16 July ‘10.
 

Circular 33/2010 -  General
 

Circular 34/2010 -  Land Registry Training Event – 


Wednesday 11th August 2010
 

Circular 35/2010 -  Derbyshire County Training 



Partnership – Power of Well Being Training Autumn 2010.
  

Circular 36/2010 – Employers Guide 2010 and Training.


23. Ringmaster – Cannabis growing awareness information.

24. DCC – Excellence in the Community Awards 2010 notices and nomination forms.



25. HPBC – ‘Keeping the High Peak Clean’ Days selection by Keep Britain Tidy as partner for campaign running from 19th July to 13th August 2010. 

26. NCVO – Essential Resources summer 2010.

27. DCC – copy of free b_line student magazine summer 2010.

28. WB & FV Safer neighbourhood Team – notice of meeting on local affairs and community issues at Mechanics Institute on 14/07/10.

29. Ringmaster – notice of SNT meeting as above plus New Mills and Hayfield drop in surgery on Tuesday 13th July – mobile police station parked on main road in Hayfield.

30. The Whaley Bridge Parish Magazine July, August 2010.

31. Sam Gray – WBA notification of regular film evenings.  As part of Buxton Festival Fringe, French Classic Jean de Florette will be shown on Bastille Day, 14th July at the Uniting Church from 7pm, to which all Councillors and their partners are invited as WBA guests.

32. Peak District NPA – e-mail notification of LDF: Core Strategy Development Plan Document – Consultation on proposed ‘Submissions’ documents and request to check that contact details are still correct.



	C10/54
	Annual Internal Audit Report

The accounts for the financial year 2009/10 had been audited and approved by Mr Barrie Woodcock.  He completed and signed the Internal Audit section of the Annual Return with no further action required.



	C10/55
	Derbyshire Dales & High Peak Joint Core Strategy to 2028

The draft plan was received for consultation.  The strategy will form the planning framework for the High Peak area outside the Peak District National Park for the period up to 2026.  It was agreed that members could submit their comments individually.



	C10/56
	Furness Vale Park
A petition had been signed by 500 people supporting the creation of a village park in Furness Vale and submitted to Cllr Jean Wharmby at High Peak Borough Council.  A local consultation had also been undertaken and 143 people had completed a questionnaire to ascertain priorities for the area.  An Open Meeting was due to take place on 19th July 2010 to discuss the development of a park on the playing field.

Cllr Susanne Lomas volunteered to work with local residents to improve facilities for Furness Vale.

Cllr Bowden reported continuing major problems with poor drainage of the field and stated that addressing the drainage issues is the key to progressing the project.



	C10/57
	Replacement Computer for Town Clerk’s Office

A quotation was received from Trusted IT Ltd for £390 to supply and install a new dual core PC, together with transferring data, installing office applications and setting up network sharing within the office.

RESOLVED:  To accept the quotation for £390 from Trusted IT Ltd.



	C10/58
	Taxal & Fernilee Out of School Club – Sponsorship for Summer Activity
A letter was received from Taxal & Fernilee Out of School Club requesting some financial assistance to fund special events for the holiday club held between 9th – 20th August 2010.

RESOLVED:  To donate £140 to the Taxal & Fernilee Out of School Club.




	C10/59
	Toddbrook Reservoir/Brookfield Pond – Preserving Fish Stocks
A letter was received from the Secretary of the Moss Side Social Angling Society requesting permission to transfer fish stocks from Toddbrook Reservoir to Brookfield Pond from September 2010 as major repair work to the valves in the Toddbrook Reservoir dam would necessitate the draining of the reservoir and removal of fish stocks.

RESOLVED:  To grant permission to transfer fish from Toddbrook Reservoir to Brookfield Pond in order to protect stocks.





	C10/60
	Removal of Free Travel Provision to Chapel-en-le-Frith High School
Parents of pupils attending Chapel-en-le-Frith High School had received notification that free bus passes were being withdrawn for pupils living within the three mile exclusion zone.  Parents were campaigning to retain the free transport to school as the three mile pedestrian route along the B5470 would be dangerous for school children.  The DCC Hazardous Routes Panel planned to walk along the road on 16th July 2010 to assess whether the route was suitable for children to walk to school.

RESOLVED:  To write a letter to DCC, supporting the parents, stating that the route to Chapel-en-le-Frith High School along the B5470 was hazardous and unsafe for pupils to walk due to the speed and volume of traffic, unlit sections of road, lay-bys putting children at risk from inappropriate approaches, insufficient capacity on public transport and potential to cause financial hardship for some parents.



	C10/61
	Erection of Historic Plaques in Whaley Bridge
Cllr Jon Goldfinch proposed that a plaque be erected to commemorate the Wharf Road railway accident.  

RESOVLED:  To investigate the provision of plaques to commemorate historic events in Whaley Bridge with a view to including an amount in the budget estimates for 2011/12 towards the project.



	C10/62
	Bingswood Avenue – Repairs to Potholes
Cllr Jon Goldfinch had circulated a questionnaire to residents of Bingswood Avenue to ascertain their views on addressing the potholes along this road.  Some residents had experienced structural damage due to heavy goods vehicles passing over the severe potholes outside their properties.    Bingswood Avenue is unadopted and not maintained by any authority.  HGVs access the Bingswood Industrial Estate along Bingswood Avenue and residents were unanimous in their view that the businesses on the trading estate should fund the repair works and they were happy that the road should become adopted in the future.

County Councillor Barrie Taylor stated that no funding would be forthcoming from EMDA or DCC for resurfacing works.

Cllr Jon Goldfinch agreed to carry out some further research into costs and funding sources for resurfacing Bingswood Avenue.



	C10/63
	High Peak Community Housing – Concessionary Use of the Multi-Use Games Area
A letter was received from Linda Maxwell, High Peak Community Housing, requesting concessionary use of the MUGA for three events to be held over the summer as part of the ASB Summer Diversionary Programme to  provide activities for local young people.

RESOLVED:  To grant concessionary use of the MUGA to HPCH for three events during the summer to provide activities for young people.




Signed as a true and correct record of the meeting.

                                 .…………………………………………………..Chair  

List of Abbreviations:

Cllr


Councillor

WBTC


Whaley Bridge Town Council

HPBC


High Peak Borough Council

DCC


Derbyshire County Council

PDNPA

Peak District National Park Authority

PDSEG

Peak District Sustainable Energy Group

WBA


Whaley Bridge Association

W3


Whaley Water Weekend

SA


Sports Association

MUGA

Multi-Use Games Area

PC


Police Constable

PCSO


Police Community Support Officer

SNT


Safer Neighbourhoods Team

HP&HV CRP

High Peak & Hope Valley Community Rail Partnership

NALC


National Association of Local Councils

DALC


Derbyshire Association of Local Councils

DRCC


Derbyshire Rural Community Council

SLCC


Society of Local Council Clerks

CVS


Council for Voluntary Services

CAB


Citizens Advice Bureau

EMDA


East Midlands Development Agency

DDEP


Derby & Derbyshire Economic Partnership

DEP (now)

Derbyshire Economic Partnership

DDHPAP

Derbyshire Dales and High Peak Accessibility Partnership

HPCH


High Peak Community Housing

RAD


Rural Action Derbyshire

SEMMMS

South East Manchester Multi Modal Study

HLF


Heritage Lottery Fund

WBFC


Whaley Bridge Football Club

DALGS

Derbyshire Aggregates Levy Grant Scheme
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